


Parents:

The team is being really silly during practice.   It's been an off-and-on issue the entire season, but I thought after they ran enough, it would vanish.  It hasn't.   

You see, the silliness is not only during their downtime, but it's during warmups, during drills, while I'm trying to explain something to them, etc.  


I consider myself patient with this age group.    However, when their silliness gets to the point where explanations & drills get disrupted, that indicates that the girls are in the "Me first, team second" mode.  That's unacceptable.  

Last night during our 2nd warmup drill, two girls were being silly/laughing to the point where they were disrupting the entire team.  Therefore, I asked them run for a few minutes.    Five minutes later the majority of the team was being so silly/disruptive that the entire team had to run (prematurely ending that important warmup drill).   

About 60 minutes later we were ready to apply what we should have learned during warmups.   And, predictably, a girl asked me, "How do I do this?" and I said, "You would have known if you and your teammates hadn't been so silly during warmups.  See how your team's actions negatively affect you all?"  

Parents:  I'm not mad or angry.  In fact, your children's spirit & enthusiasm is wonderful.......at times!  haha  They are the most energetic & spirited team I've ever coached.  However:
a) they have to learn how to positively channel these emotions, and;
b) I want to use our time to the fullest; and, running lap isn't it.  

I would appreciate if it you guys would please speak to your daughters about being respectful to their teammates.  Please emphasize "Team first, me second".  I don't want their most vivid memory of this season to be all the times that Coach Houser made them run.  :(   

Thank you so much!!
Tom

